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November 2022

Dear Member

Your Society
The last newsletter in September referred to the need for a new Treasurer, now that Nigel Taylor had come to the end of his term in this post. It also called a Special General Meeting to be held on September 6th to address this problem.

At that meeting, Paul Arnott kindly agreed to take over the reins as Treasurer until such time as a new Treasurer could be appointed. Our Chairman, Jennifer, also drew attention to the fact that  the committee were now down to just four members, whereas the Constitution requires committee meetings to have at least five members to be quorate. Ian Philpot therefore agreed to rejoin the committee to solve this problem.

For various reasons, neither of these things happened. 

Then, on 25th September, our Chairman, Jennifer, resigned. Since we were still without a treasurer, the remaining committee was down to three members. It was imperative, therefore, that action was taken as soon as possible to keep the Society running. The following volunteers have therefore come forward to act as an interim committee, and with your approval, will continue until the next AGM in March:

Ian Philpot (chairman), Tony Batey (treasurer), Pam Gilbert (membership), Eli Absi (exhibitions), David Kirkham & Paul Arnott (committee members), all of whom have previously served on the committee.

This is with the existing committee members Charlie Mann (secretary), Claire Sadlier (Programme) and Jude Harrington (Vice-Chairman and Facebook).

Charlie will be stepping down from her post as Secretary at the end of 2022, while Claire and Jude will come to the end of their terms on the committee at the next AGM. The Secretary’s duties will thereafter be taken over by Paul Arnott.  Roger ‘Ben’ Bennett has also been co-opted onto the committee with a view to taking over as Treasurer in due course.

If anyone else would like to help, we should be pleased to hear from you.

Membership
You will be aware that the membership has shrunk over the past few years, and we are looking for ways to advertise the society more widely. If you know of friends or other painters, perhaps you might encourage them to come along for a taste of what we do as a society, or perhaps they might like to try the Monday  painters - for a more practical experience.

Subscriptions

Subscriptions will be due in the New Year. The current membership fee for 2023 is £35 p.a. 

Christmas Social
Our Christmas Social event will be taking place on Tuesday 6th December. If you are intending to come, please let us know, as in previous years, whether you would like to bring something savoury or something sweet. There will be a form at the next meeting for you to fill in accordingly. It should be a great evening - hopefully, there will be a Christmas art competition and a Christmas quiz and we may even have a bit of a sing-song!

The Camera
Paul Arnott has managed the camera at our meetings pretty much single-handedly for some years now. Although there has now been a couple of volunteers to help, we would like to have a larger pool of cameramen to help him. If you would like to help in this way, please get in touch with Paul at paul.arnott@ntlworld.com .

The SWAS Website 

The website has, for some years, featured a number of galleries of our paintings from our exhibitions and competitions. However, in the case of the Derrick Turner competitions, these images were mostly taken on the judging evenings, and so not all of the information (artist, title, medium) was available to me - I should be grateful therefore if you would contact me if you can add any more details.

Members may also have some of their painting images posted on the website and these may be for sale if you wish. If you have any images you would like posted in this gallery, please send them to me (details below).

I have also added a new feature to the website - ‘Photo Album’. This is intended to show photographs from the Society’s archives, going back up to about 40 years ago! If you have any photographs which you think may be of interest or you can help to identify past members shown in photographs already posted, then please let me know. More photos will be added in due course.

Next Meeting
Our next meeting on 22nd November will be a talk by Andrew Renton, one of our Vice-Presidents, on ‘Japanese Art’. We look forward to seeing you then.

And Finally....
We may see you at the next meeting or at our Christmas Social evening, but if not, and as this will probably be the last newsletter of this year, I shall take this opportunity to wish you all a Very Merry Christmas and a Very Happy New Year. 

Ian Philpot

Chairman South Wales Art Society

ian.philpot@talktalk.net 
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